
 
   

Safety, Trust, Respect 

 

              Mulga Street Primary School 

NEWSLETTER 

Mulga Street, Mount Gambier SA 5290 

                             Phone - 87259955 
Newsletter No.10                                          Thursday June  15th 2017 

              Visit our web site at:  www.mulgaps.sa.edu.au 
 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 
This week I would like to acknowledge the middle 
primary students and staff.  I was fortunate to be 
invited to their mid-term assembly and Mad Minute 
competition over the last two weeks.  All of the 
students knew their roles, knew what to say and 
presented themselves positively to each other, staff and 
visitors to our site.  They were well mannered and 
displayed the school values of safety, trust and respect 
to the highest degree.  It was also pleasing, on having a 
conversation with a middle primary teacher, that the 
students are able to articulate that they need to find 
learning challenging or they are not learning and they 
need to be persistent.   
On a totally different note I would like to encourage 
families to be using and promoting the appropriate use 
of language.  The words we use with each other can 
have a negative effect on the way we feel and this is 
often when children respond with violence, as they do 
not have any other strategies to manage their 
emotions.   Many students are using very inappropriate 
words when they have not achieved the outcome they 
want or someone has annoyed them or they feel the 
need to say something to another person with the 
intent to put them down and hurt.   The disagreements 
and incidents of violence we see here at Mulga Street 
Primary School between students often begin with 
someone saying something inappropriate. The violence 
is not ok and the words aren’t either.  We would like 
this to stop.  It is not ok to use hurtful words towards 
another person as this is a form of verbal violence and if 
continued over time, bullying.  Together we can create 
a respectful community of learners.   
 
Mardi McClintock   Tamarin Condon  

Principal    Deputy Principal 
 

GATE SAFETY  
A quick reminder to families when they arrive and leave 
the school if they could please close the gates.  Often 
younger siblings will run to the gates without parents 
realising, they can be super quick to escape if you stop 
to chat with another parent; one minute they are on 

the playground the next they are gone.  If we all look 
out for the little ones we will all ensure that they are 
safe and not entering busy road areas at the beginning 
or end of the school day.   
Thank you for your support with this.   
 

STUDENT FREE DAY ð TUESDAY 20th  
June  

Reminder – Tuesday 20th June 2017 is a student free 
day for all schools in the Mount Gambier and 
surrounding district. Staff will be attending an 
Education Summit. 
 

SCHOOL UNIFORM  
Thank you to all families for providing and encouraging 
the students of Mulga Street to wear the school 
uniform.  Please ensure all items of clothing are named 
so that they are able to be returned to their owner.  At 
the end of last term I collected and washed about 30 
jumpers that had been left around the school.  Some 
were ones we had given to students as they were cold 
but there were many new jumpers with no names. 
Encourage your child to find their belongings and value 
them.   
 

IMPORTANT DATES  
16th June 8.45am Parent Club Meeting 
20th June Student Free Day 
5th July 12pm Junior Primary(Yr2/3) 

Assembly 
6th July 12.15pm Early Years(R/1) 

Assembly 
6th July 2.15pm Middle School Assembly 
 

QKR! APP  
Don’t forget to download the QkR! App on your phone 
or tablet. This is a new payment option we are making 
available to parents to pay for 
school/preschool/music fees, 
excursions, incursion & uniforms and 
pay for lunches from our canteen. 

http://www.mulgaps.sa.edu.au/
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CANTEEN NEWS  
 
A new updated menu is being sent home with the 
newsletter, this is effective from Monday 19th June 
2017. Please note some items have changed in price. 
The Children’s Centre has a separate menu.  
 

COUNSELLORõS CORNER 
 
 
 
 
 
We have had a few big weeks in sport with several of 
our students participating in SAPSASA events, 
representing our region in zone teams and competing in 
dance competitions. Ben Weedon and Bridie Horbury 
travelled to Adelaide representing the Lower South East 
in hockey. The boys finished the carnival in first place 
whilst the girls finished second. Megan Reid and Chloe 
Duryea competed in the netball state championships in 
Adelaide with the team coming in equal second. Jack 
O’Connor and Sam Lock also finished second in the 
football championships.  
Mitchell Vorwerk,  Amber Lindquist, Summer and Lexi 
travelled to Whyalla over the long weekend 
representing the Lower South East in a state country 
carnival and all performed well.  
A few weeks back we had students compete in the 
SAPSASA Cross Country Championships held in 
Naracoorte. Our kids made Mulga Street proud as they 
managed the best results from recent memory. Below 
are the names of those who competed, their times and 
places. Considering there was an average of 80 runners 
in each age group the placing’s were terrific.  
 
Competitor   Placing    Time  
Amity Lowe   31    7:44  
Charlie Attiwill   8    6:19  
Harry Hicks   33    6:13  
Haydn Lowe   55    6:39  
Christopher Robinson  99    7:33  
Beau Hogan   85    7:12  
Ethan McCrorie  24    8:06  
Paige Hicks   32    13:49  
Megan Reid   3    10:53  
Jack O’Connor   11    10:24  
Cade Mahoney   57    15:12  
 
I was fortunate enough to travel to Portland over the 
long weekend and saw firsthand our super talented 
dance students. In a hotly contested competition many 
of our students gained placings, honourable mentions 
and star awards. Congratulations to Dylan Sawyer, Jay 

Gittens, Zane Williamson, Lucy Horton, Lara Murdoch, 
Kloe Phillips, Blake Sawyer, Holly Attiwill, Ariana 
Gordon, Miely Winterfield, Abby Tansell, Milla Vinko, 
Mia Doody, Hailee Young, Caitlin Stokes, Megan Reid, 
Alana Virgin and Charlotte Hann each of you displayed 
discipline, commitment and bravery.  
As you can see we have many talented students in our 
school and a large portion of their success is due to the 
support, time and effort parents and caregivers put in 
to drive them, pick up and pay.  
Thanks, James Egan (School Counsellor)    
 

MATERIALS & SERVICES CHARGE  
 
A reminder that the Materials & Services Charge (school 
fees) are now due.   
If you have not applied for School Card and believe you 
may be eligible, please collect a School Card form from 
the Front Office.  School Card must be applied for every 
year. 
Thank you to those families who have made 
arrangements with the school to pay the fees by 
instalment.   
If you wish to pay by instalment please speak to Sue 
Shaw (Finance Officer) ASAP. Please do not hesitate to 
contact Sue if you have any issues in regard to the 
payment of school fees. 
 

BANK DETAILS  
 
Account Name: Mulga Street Primary School Council Inc 

Bank: Commonwealth Bank of Australia 
BSB: 065-504 
Account Number: 10362131 
 
 

SUSTAINABILITY  
 
The school has for sale a round worm farm $30 
($68.00 new) and a bokashi indoor composters 
1 for $25.00 or 2 for $40.00 ($59.00 each new). 
Manuals included. Bokashi mix not included (available 
from Bunnings).  
Please contact the front office.  
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INDIGENOUS GARDEN OPENING  
 
On Tuesday of week 5 during Reconciliation week we 
celebrated the opening of our Indigenous Garden. The 
opening was attended by all Indigenous students and 
some invited guests from the community who have 
been involved in the development of the garden. Our 
school community are now invited to take  a seat in the 
sun on our specially made bench and soak up the 
serenity while you wait for your children.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YELP  
 
During week 4 Dominic, Brandon, Jade and Abby 

participated in the Earth 
Keepers Camp at 
Naracoorte Caves. The 
camp was part of the 
Young Environmental 
Leaders Program which 
the students have been 
involved in throughout 

the year. During the camp students had the opportunity 
to work with students from other schools to learn 
through real life experiences. 
Through a variety of different 
activities students built their 
knowledge of the environment 
and learnt to appreciate different 
experiences within their natural 
environment. These activities 
gave students the understanding 
to earn the right to become Earth 
Keepers.      
  

POLICY REVIEW  
As part of DECD requirements and supporting 
continuous improvement at Mulga Street Primary 
School our policies need to be reviewed and updated.   I 
would like to invite members of the community to be 
part of this process.  The sun protection policy has been 
reviewed this year, in light of the new DECD policy, and 
the next policy to be reviewed will be the uniform 
policy which was last reviewed in 2010.  If you would 

like to be part of a working group to help review this 
policy could you contact Sarah or Rose in the Front 
office and express your interest.   
 

MOVE IT  2017 
Congratulations to LC20 on their participation at Move 
It at the Helpmann Theatre on Wednesday 7th June. The 
students worked with Mrs Meyer to plan, direct, 
costume and choreograph their routine. They produced 
a polished performance and are to be congratulated on 
their efforts.  

 

COMMUNITY NEWS  
 



Monkey Business 

by Wallace Edwards 
 
 

Over the past two weeks the students of LC19 have been studying idioms.  We 
based our learning on the brilliant picture book “Monkey Business” by Wallace 
Edwards.  This book contains vivid, entertaining pictures that playfully present 
the meaning of many of our common idioms.  We’ve come to appreciate how 
peculiar, fun and culturally identifying these language features are not only in 
English but for all languages. 
 

In this learning task students had to create an image like those in “Monkey Business” that playfully 

juxtaposes the intended meaning of an idiom against its literal meaning.  The results are funny. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Student Comments: 
They are a fun thing activity to work with.  They make you 

think and keep you quiet.  We drew a picture of our idiom 

– “Let sleeping dogs lie” but we also had to include the 

hidden meaning. Liam West-Stevens 

 I learnt what idioms are and that there many different 

idioms.  If you look at them and take them seriously they 

mean something but if you think about them they mean 

something quite different. Tameka Leamey 

 

Billy decided when the decision came up 
to do his homework that he should 
sit on the fence. Hayley Barnes 

After the party, Maddie’s clean-up was 
a piece of cake. Talia Kaczmarek 

Toby hated paying bills so he decided 
to cut corners. Molly Anotonio 


